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Liz Barrett OBE

Principal

Dear Learner,

Congratulations on making it to the end of
Spring Term 1! This is always a challenging half
term, with shorter days and plenty of winter
viruses going around.

To get the most out of lifelong learning,
consistent attendance is essential. That’s why
we place such a strong focus on attendance at
ATTFE College—it remains the single biggest
factor in ensuring teaching and learning have the greatest impact. If you miss a class
for any reason, please make sure to speak with your tutor about how to catch up on
missed learning.

At ATTFE College, we are committed to supporting learner wellbeing. We have a
fantastic range of wellbeing resources available on our website, created by expert
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practitioners for you to enjoy and benefit from each week.

ATTFE College Wellbeing

Additionally, we are excited to launch a new gardening initiative focused on
microgreens! Gardening has been shown to significantly improve mental health and
wellbeing, with benefits including:

Increased life satisfaction and psychological wellbeing.

Reduced stress, anxiety, depression, and fatigue.

Improved mood, sense of achievement, and relaxation.

Microgreens are particularly special—they contain 40% more nutrients than other
vegetables and can be used in a variety of delicious ways. Keep an eye on our social
media pages for more details on how you can get involved!

For those of you heading into half-term next week—enjoy your break!

Take care,
Liz Barrett OBE DL
Principal, ATTFE College

Simon Martin

Designated Safeguarding Lead

Hello Everyone,

You will be aware from the extensive media coverage
about the knife attack and death at a school in
Sheffield.

There are some simple but effective processes for us to adhere to that will go a long
way towards keeping us safe.

1. All of our premises are protected by SWIPE lanyard systems. This prevents anyone
unauthorised from being able to get in. However, it rests upon students wearing their
lanyards for identification, authorisation and access.

Please make sure you have your lanyards with you and on display at all times.

2. Lost or mislaid lanyards must be immediately reported.

3. You must not under any circumstances swap or exchange lanyards – to do so
opens individuals to considerable risk and vulnerability.

4. You should not under any circumstances admit people into ATTFE or ATT/academy
premises/buildings if you do not know or recognise them as authorised to be there –
e.g., a current staff member or student.

5. Everyone needs to be aware of “tailgating” and immediately shutting doors/gates
behind them. It is fine to tell people that they cannot just follow you in and that they
need to go through the proper identification/admission process as appropriate.

http://www.attfe.org.uk/
https://attfe.org.uk/learner-life/wellbeing/


6. Anyone/anything arousing suspicion in and around our buildings and our learners
needs to be immediately reported as a matter of emergency.

7. Please remember that you can talk to staff if you feel worried, anxious, vulnerable or
unsafe, whether in “College time” or out of “College time”.

 

Many thanks

Simon Martin

Designated Safeguarding Lead

Sarah Wilkinson

Head of Quality of Education

The power of checking for understanding!

Hello everyone,

Well done for all your hard work this term, you should
be proud of your achievements and enjoy your break
ready to return for Spring term 2.

As we move into next term, one key focus in your learning journey with us will be
checking for understanding, which is a vital part of how we learn, grow, and succeed.
This is more than just answering questions…. it’s about making sure you truly grasp,
retain, and apply the knowledge you're gaining.

Why does this matter?

Identify Learning gaps, to spot and address any misunderstandings early on.

Boost confidence & independence, to feel more assured in your knowledge and
take ownership of your learning.

Engage & think critically, by being active in lessons, contribute ideas, and
develop problem-solving skills.

Improve memory & retention, to strengthen recall of knowledge through
discussions, quizzes, and practical application.

Prepare for Success – Gain the skills to apply what you learn beyond the
classroom.

How might we check for understanding?

1. Group/ pairing activities such as, Think-Pair-Share, to discuss ideas with a
partner before sharing with the group.

2. Quick quizzes to reflect on key takeaways from each session.

3. Traffic light system, use red, amber and green to self-assess your confidence in
a topic.

4. Class discussions & questioning, to explore ideas deeply through guided
conversations.

These approaches help ensure that everyone is on track, understands key concepts,
and is fully prepared for assessments and real-world applications. Remember, asking
questions and seeking clarification is a strength, not a setback!

 

#InThisTogether 
The QE Team



Dianne Holmes

Head of Curriculum Strategy and Partnerships

Do you have family or friends who will be looking for
something to do with their children this February half term?
Why not join us for our Fun Together activities which are all
free and taking place in a range of venues within the local
area.

Please see the Fun Together Half term schedule for more
details. Places on all activities will need to be pre booked.



Are you an Ashfield resident? Would you like support to develop your digital skills?
ATTFE College are working in partnership with Ashfield District Council and UK Shared
Prosperity Fund to provide a number of courses, drop in sessions and workshops to
support individuals with a range of digitals skills.

Please see the attached list for more information and how to get involved!



If you are looking for a new course to get involved in please visit our website to find
out about the latest courses available to enrol onto:

Upcoming Courses

https://attfe.org.uk/attfe-college-courses-february-2025/


A friendly reminder that ATTFE College has a range of wellbeing resources available
on our Wellbeing Website Page and YouTube Channel! Whether you're interested in

Tai Chi, Qi Gong, Yoga, or beginner's exercises, we've got you covered.

Don't hesitate to share these resources with your loved ones!

ATTFE Wellbeing

https://attfe.org.uk/learner-life/wellbeing/
https://www.youtube.com/@attfecollege4351
https://attfe.org.uk/learner-life/wellbeing/


Sutton Community Academy

High Pavement, Sutton-in-Ashfield,
Nottinghamshire,
NG17 1BW 

Dukeries Academy
Whinney Lane, New Ollerton, Newark,
NG22 9TD

Portland College
Nottingham Road, Mansfield, NG18 4TJ
[Portland Pathways] Outram Street,
Sutton-in-Ashfield

Motor Vehicles
16 Beacon Court, New Ollerton, Newark, NG22
9QL

United Kingdom

01623 441310
college.info@attrust.org.uk

Unsubscribe

ATTFE College

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYod6dILyB4tYvBoEhjZiyA
https://www.linkedin.com/in/attfe-college-7937781b2/
tel:01623 441310
mailto:college.info@attrust.org.uk
http://app.mailerlite.com/subscription/test_unsubscribe/64859048/2754820
https://www.mailerlite.com/

